MINUTES
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

SEPTEMBER 16, 2016

The meeting was held in Stow Town Building and began at 9:00 a.m.  Members present were Edmund Tarnuzzer, Charles Barney, William Byron, Bruce Fletcher and Mark Jones (associate).

The members met at the Building and left to conduct site visits to the two properties that had been the subject of hearings on September 12th.  They returned to the Building at 10:05 a.m.

Kenneth Allen Rogers – The hearing continued from September 12th was held in Stow Town Building and opened at 10:10 a.m. on the application filed by Kenneth Allen Rogers, 72 Pine Point Road, Stow for special permit under Section 3.9 of the Zoning Bylaw, "Non-Conforming Uses and Structures", to allow replacement of the existing glass sunroom with a framed structure and solid roof approx. 8" higher on the same footprint at said address.  The property contains 0.215 acres (approx. 9,148 sq. ft.) and is shown on Stow Property Map U-1 as Parcel 26.

Board members present:  Edmund Tarnuzzer, Charles Barney, William Byron, Bruce Fletcher, Mark Jones (associate).

The Board members had earlier conducted a site visit to the subject property.  The question arose if there had been permits issued in the past.  Mr. Fletcher obtained the Building Department file for the property.  In addition to the glass-enclosed porch, it was learned there had been window replacement and kitchen renovation.  Information from the Assessors' office revealed essentially the same information.

The applicant said at the hearing that the new porch will be constructed for three-season use and will be heated.  It was noted the roof line will be raised slightly to fit below the second floor windows and pitched downward on the left side.  Mr. Rogers had contacted the Conservation Commission and was advised to file a Notice of Intent after grant of special permit.  

Mr. Fletcher moved to grant the special permit as applied for; second by Mr. Byron.  The vote was unanimous in favor.  Mr. Tarnuzzer was to draft the decision for review.  

On motion of Mr. Byron. second by Mr. Barney, it was voted unanimously to close the hearing.  The hearing was closed at 10:32 a.m.  

Rodger Burkley – The public hearing continued from September 12th was held in Stow Town Building and opened at 10:33 a.m. on the petition of Rodger Burkley, 53 Boon Road, Stow to variance under Section 4.4 of the Zoning Bylaw, "Table of Dimensional Requirements", for side yard variance of thirteen (13) feet to allow addition of an open lean-to shed to the existing detached barn at said address.  The property contains 1.34 acres and is shown on Stow Property Map R-14 as Parcel 5A-3.

Board members present:  Edmund Tarnuzzer, Charles Barney, William Byron, Bruce Fletcher, Mark Jones (associate).

Prior to the continued hearing, the Board members had conducted a site visit to the subject property.  They noted the proposed location of the lean-to shed and existing conditions.  The petitioner had indicated it would be necessary to excavate if expansion of the barn/garage was to the rear.  Concern was expressed that the lean-to might not remain open and could be enclosed in the future.  The members discussed the matter of hardship that is to be considered in grant of variance.  They felt there were options available that would not require variance and that hardship "financial or otherwise" had not been demonstrated.

Mr. Jones moved to deny the requested variance; second by Mr. Byron.   Discussion ensued regarding denial without prejudice to enable Mr. Burkley to reapply within two years without Planning Board approval.  Mr. Jones then moved to deny the variance; second by Mr. Byron.  The vote was unanimous in favor of the motion to deny.

On motion of Mr. Byron, second by Mr. Barney, it was voted unanimously to close the hearing.  The hearing was closed at 11:01 a.m.

On motion of Mr. Jones, second by Mr. Barney, it was voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting The meeting was adjourned at 11:06 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Catherine A. Desmond

Secretary to the Board
__________________________
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